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1560.
Ms H Weber to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1) Whether, in light of the fact that the current water supply of the Bronkhorstspruit Dam is not sufficient to supply the needs of the town during times of low rainfall and the expected population growth in the near future, the pipeline from Rand Water is sufficient to supply the needs of the town and the growing surrounding areas; if not, why not;

(2) whether a feasibility study has been conducted to ascertain whether it would be (a) cheaper and (b) more viable to heighten the wall of the current dam; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(3) whether a new pipeline is ready to supply the water needed in future; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

(1)
The new Rand Water pipeline can supply an additional 30 mega litres of water per day to the area, which is about 11 million cubic meters per annum. The volume delivered from this pipeline together with supplies from the Bronkhorstspruit Dam and other existing sources will be sufficient to supply the highest projected growth in water requirements of the town and the growing surrounding areas until 2020. The implementation of water conservation and demand management must also be sustained to ensure that adequate supply of water to the Western Highveld Region is maintained. 

(2)(a)
I wish to refer the Honourable Member to the replies by my predecessor to Written Questions 1518 and 1598 of 2005, the contents of which are still applicable.  In addition to the contents of those replies, I wish to reiterate that no investigation has been done into the possible raising of Bronkhorstspruit Dam, because it is not regarded as a viable option.  Future water use of Bronkhorstspruit was investigated along with that of the Western Highveld Region (WHR) as part of the recently completed WHR Water Augmentation Pre-feasibility study.  Water use was projected until 2020 and various levels of service were considered ranging from Free Basic Water (6 000 liter per household per month) to that which can be used by more affluent people who can afford to pay for water.   On the other hand the Short Term Regional Intervention Programme (STRIP) identified most of the reasons why overuse of water is occurring in the WHR.  Various recommendations were made on water conservation and water demand management interventions that should be implemented in the WHR supply area.  These recommendations were conveyed to all stakeholders, including the various municipalities (water services authorities).
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(2)(b)
The Honourable Member is referred to my predecessor’s replies, to part (4) of Question 1518 in particular and Question 1598.

(3) The new Rand Water pipeline was commissioned in June 2006 and is fully-operational. As previously explained, this pipeline is expected to meet the water requirements of the area until 2020. Further augmentation options to cater for growth in water demands beyond 2020 will be investigated and implemented at an appropriate time in future. 

